20 May 1953

| MEMORANDUM FOR: Assistant Director (Personnel)

SUBJECT : John Francis Herlihy

1. Thank you for your memorandum of 18 May on
this subject. I have discussed these matters with Herlihy
and find that he is agreeable to staying in his present job
_ for 90 days until a replacement can be obtained for him.
§ ] He also does not object to the change in his classification
from "Clerk"™ to “Courier" provided that this does not miti-
| gate against another change in his classification when he
| leaves his present assigmment.

2. While there i1s little point in making an issue
of this matter over this particular case, I cannot agree with
you that classifications should be changed against an
individual's preference, particularly when he is in an assign-
ment from which he has sought relief over a period of 1l
months. The fact that the employee is still a courier is the
result exclusively of poor personnel handling.

3. I would appreciate it if the Personnel Office
would continue its attempts to find a slot for the employee
to go overseas. His preference is Latin America. Inasmuch
, as the eniployee now appears to be reéasonably content that
! steps are being taken to place him in an assigmment of his
preference, I will close the case as far as this office is
concerned and leave further action to you., I believe it
would be advisable to indicate to the employee the steps that
are being taken to get him an overseas assignment.

an 5. BIFKpayrick
nspector General

Enclosure: Personnel jacket of subject.
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